March 29, 1983

Hr. Sarkis Tchilingirian
185 Silver Springs Blvd.
Scarberough, Toroato
CANADA M1V 1G5

Dear Mr. Tchilfngirian:

~ We have received your leiter dated March 16, 1983 and in
addition copiss of the ravised agreement between the Holy
Trinity Armenian Church and AGBY.

Unfortunately, in reviewing this new agreement, we find
that recommendations offered by the Primate and Diocesan
Council in conjunction with the Diocesan attorney have not
been implemented.

It is felt that unless your committee can abide by the
wishes and decisions of the Primate and Diocesan Council as
expressed in our letter dated January 4, 1983, approval can
not be granted to this agreement.

- If there are any further questions relative to the
Council's decision regarding this agreement please have your
attorney contact Mr. Edward Chapian, attorney for the Diocese:

39-01 Hain Street, Suite 206
Flushing, N.Y., 11358

(212) 961-8444 ,
Respectfully yours,

Frank Avakian Stoneson
Executive Director

FAS:kd
~cc: Rev. Fr. Mampre Kouzouian, Diocesan Council Chairman

Edward Chapian, Diocesan Attorney



